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February 22, 2016 
 
 
 
Current Resident 
Sammamish, WA 98074 
 
RE:   Inglewood Hill Stormwater Retrofit and Non-motorized Improvement Project    
 
Dear Resident: 
 
We are pleased to inform you that the Department of Public Works is preparing to advertise the above 
project to construct stormwater conveyance, water quality facilities, sidewalks and roadway resurfacing. 
The goals of this project are to address existing drainage and erosion problems, provide non-motorized 
improvements on Inglewood Hill Road, and to support stormwater needs of future development projects 
within the area.   
 
Major features of the project include: 
 

• 5,700 feet of stormwater conveyance pipe 
• 30 foot x 60 foot sand filter vault for stormwater quality treatment at 208th Ave NE/Inglewood Hill 
• 7 modular wetland systems for stormwater quality treatment 
• Replacement of existing stormwater outfall to Lake Sammamish 
• 3,200 feet of empty conduit for future fiber optics 
• 3,200 feet of curb, sidewalk, planter strips, and bike lanes on Inglewood Hill Road NE from ELSP to 

212th Ave NE 
• Water main replacement on Inglewood Hill Road, 211th Pl NE, and 212th Ave NE (completed 

through Interlocal Agreement with Sammamish Plateau Water and Sewer District) 
• Asphalt restoration and overlay of project limits (will be done under separate contract in 2017) 

 
The current schedule is as follows: 
 

Jan – Mar 2016 Final Design, Final Permitting, Public Outreach, Easement Negotiations  
Mar- April 2016 Relocation of underground and overhead utilities 
Mar 2016 Advertise and Bid Construction Contract 
Apr 2016 Award Construction Contract with Notice to Proceed 
Apr - Oct 2016 Project Construction, including temporary roadway patching 
July – Aug 2017   Final Asphalt Restoration and Overlay 
Oct 2017 Project Closeout 

 



 
 
 
 
 
We anticipate you will experience the normal amount of dust and noise associated with construction.  
Additional impacts will include limited, partial road closures and traffic delays, generally 10 minutes or 
less, and temporary reduced shoulder parking and driveway access.  We will coordinate closely with 
homeowners who will be directly impacted by any temporary, limited driveway access.   
 
We will have a construction inspector who will be onsite to help coordinate and answer questions.  Please 
feel free to contact me if you need further information at 425-295-0567 or tdalziel@sammamish.us.  I look 
forward to working closely with your neighborhood in the coming year.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

  
 
Tawni Dalziel, P.E. 
Sr. Stormwater Program Manager 
 
Attachment:  Project Map 
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